
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Mr. Roger B. Petrie, Project Manager 
Federal Facility Agreement  
U.S. Department of Energy 
Oak Ridge Office of Environmental Management 
Post Office Box 2001 
Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37831 

Dear Mr. Petrie: 

The Environmental Protection Agency has completed the review of the July 1, 2021, Department of 
Energy (DOE) Oak Ridge Office of Environmental Management Fiscal Year (FY) 2021 Federal Facility 
Agreement for the Oak Ridge Reservation, Appendix J, Section XVIII.B.1, Scoping Work Priorities.  

In reviewing the submittal and the projects associated with the planning, the EPA has no concerns. 
However, it is understood that for the Oak Ridge National Laboratory and Y-12 projects, they will be 
identified when appropriate funding is available. The DOE should identify separate completion reports 
that reflect decommissioning/deactivations and demolition phases of these projects if separate 
documents will be submitted for each phase that will ultimately lead to demolition.  

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on this important planning effort. If you have any 
questions, please contact me at (404) 562-8551 or at Jones.Constance@epa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Constance A. Jones 
FFA Project Manager 
Restoration & DOE Coordination Section 
Superfund & Emergency Management  

Division 

cc: Randy Young, TDEC 
      Sam Scheffler, DOE 
      Melyssa Noe, DOE 
     DOCSSP (OREM mailroom) 
     Tanya Salamacha, UCOR 
     ORSSAB 

       A.0100.036.2735

https://usepa-my.sharepoint.com/personal/jones_constance_epa_gov/Documents/Documents/MyFiles/Backup/ORO2/Zone%201/PCCRs/Jones.Constance@epa.gov



